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                                                        WILLOWCREEK WOMEN’S GOLF ASSOCIATION 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 
December 3, 2021 

 

Call to Order   President, Judy Lawrence, called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m.at 

Palmbrook Country Club. 

 

Approval of Minutes   Judy Lawrence asked if there were any corrections or changes to the 

minutes of the Membership Meeting held November 2, 2021.  No corrections were offered. 

Terri Simpson moved the minutes be approved as presented and Barb Halpin seconded.  The 

motion passed and the minutes were approved as presented and posted.    

 

Treasurer’s Report and Membership Report   Barb Halpin reported the beginning balance 

as of December 2, 2021 was $11,150.75.  Minus the 2021 budget of $640.32, unpaid 2020 

budget of $827.84, forward liabilities of $6,037.00.  Our unbudgeted balance is $3,645.59.  

 

Membership – 118 regular members and 6 social members 

 

 

 

Committee & Representative Reports   

 

SCWGA/Umbrella- Judy Lawrence reported Lakes West, Karen Smolinski will be the SCWGA 
President in 2022.  At the December 15, 2021 meeting, the incoming presidents will be present 
and the outgoing presidents will turn over their Umbrella notebooks.   
The Octogenerian Committee is asking for volunteer assistants.  
The Fall Better Ball is at South this Saturday. 
Cristi Dorsch will represent WWGA on the Greens Committee and the Advisory Committee for 
2022. 
 
Welcoming/New Members- Cindy Rutherford was introduced.    
 
Team Play- Mary Engert reported Willowcreek won Thursday December 2, 2021.  Willowcreek 
will host Better Ball March 5, 2021.  It will be a straight sheet and volunteers will be needed. 
 
Beautification – Laura Horvatich presented the proposed plan for the memorial pavers.  Laura 
provided an example of a paver layout for the course at each table.  The Beautification 
Committee has $7,464.00 in their budget.  The estimated cost of each paver is $21.00.  The 
estimate for installation has not been received.  The cost for new memorial pavers will include 
the installation.  The pavers will include information on the trees planted and the hole location 
when applicable.   
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Sunday Mixers – Judy Lawrence reported for Naomi McColley that few members have signed 
up to play in the Sunday Mixers.  Please let the club know if you are willing to work on the 
Sunday Mixers.  If nobody steps up to chair this committee, we may not be able to participate 
in the future. 
 
Member/Guest – Deb Buffington reported that the Member/Guest tournament will be held April 
5, 2022.  The lunch will be held at Palmbrook Country Club. 
The Octogenarian Tournament will be held at Quail Run April 12 and 16, 2022 at 8:30.   
Santa for Seniors collections were held at the meeting as well as the last two Tuesdays of 
league play.  
 
Ringers and Birdies – Kryssy Brown reported there were 470 birdies during league play this 
year.  Kryssy passed out the envelopes to all the ringer winners of the flights. 
 
Instillation of Officers – Judy Lawrence presided over the installation of the new officers for 
WWGA for 2022.  Lisa Braegelmann, President; Sue Brooks, First Vice-President; Carmen 
Fish, Secretary; Barb Halpin, Treasurer. 
 
Lisa Braegelmann presented a gift of a painting class to Judy Lawrence with thanks from the 
membership for a job well done. 
 
There being no further business Lisa Braegelmann asked for a motion to adjourn.  Carol Arend 
made a motion to adjourn, and Terri Simpson seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:42 
p.m. 
 
Jean Emerson, Secretary 


